CITY OF ELSBERRY

PLANNING AND ZONING COMMITTEE MEETING

JANUARY 28, 2019 
ELSBERRY CITY HALL
The Planning and Zoning Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall at 6:00PM.  Present were Chairman Sonny Taylor, Alderman Hartley, 

Conrad Cheatham, Mayor Steve Wilch, Brian Hemmer from Alliance, City Attorney 
Rob Guinness and City Clerk Sue Hogarth.  
Terry Martin and Bill Boswell were unable to attend.  

Chairman Sonny Taylor called the meeting to order.  Roll Call deemed a quorum present.
Chairman Taylor asked a question about the extent of any authority that the Planning & Zoning Committee has in enforcing city ordinances.  The Planning & Zoning Committee can make recommendations to the Board of Aldermen for existing ordinances in regards to future growth & investments for the city but has no direct authority in regards to enforcing city ordinances.    

Discussion on Privacy Fence around tow trucks at Jackson's Automotive lot 
Bill Boswell had requested this agenda item in regards to the old Tommy Holmes lot on 2nd St & Hurricane that is currently being used by Jackson's Automotive to park their wreckers and store other various car parts.  This lot is not visually appealing when entering the city so Mr. Boswell wanted to look into requesting the owners to put up a privacy fence around that lot.  Mayor Wilch thought this lot was zoned residential but on further review, the lot is zoned General Commercial per City Attorney Guinness.  Brian Hemmer with Alliance stated that a privacy fence would look better than a chain link fence but, depending on the type of privacy fence, it could be subject to general wear and could look unappealing if not maintained.  There was some discussion about the definition of a "junk yard" and if it is required to be fenced and City Attorney Guinness clarified that a "junk yard" is a place containing junk used to keep, buy, dismantle or process for sale junk. Junk is motor vehicles that are no longer used as such that are now used for scrap metal or stripping of parts.  Chairman Taylor is in favor of having a privacy fence put up but Alderman Hartley doesn't think that the request will be favorable to the owners of Jackson's Automotive.   Chairman Taylor offered to ask the owners of Jackson's Automotive to remove the "junk" on that lot or put up a privacy fence which was okayed by the committee members. 
Property at 510 Bailey owned by Ray Robison 

Chairman Taylor had requested this agenda item and there were (2) public citizens, Wayne & Marilyn Tillotson present to discuss this property as well.  Mayor Wilch stated that there have been (11) tickets issued on this property and a certified letter was sent to the owner, Ray Robison along with an in person signed request to view the property delivered by Building Inspector Don Slaughter and Police Chief Brian Jeffries to view  the items on his property and request them to be removed or properly stored.  

The Board of Aldermen will need to determine if a public hearing will be held to abate the property by the city but the police will continue to ticket the property every 10 days if Mr. Robison continues to be in violation of the city ordinances.  The abatement costs would be incurred by the city.  City Attorney Guinness explained that the Board of Aldermen would rather incur the costs to try and move / abate the property then to continue to issue tickets that Mr. Robison probably won't pay. 

Marilyn Tillotson stated that she recently spoke with Mr. Robison and he has no intention of moving any of the items on his property.  If a public hearing is decided on, it will take place 2 weeks after being published in the Democrat.  Alderman Hartley stated that he is also fed up with the property and appreciated the Tillotsons coming to bring this to their attention and encouraged them to also attend the Board of Aldermen meeting on Tuesday, February 12th, 2019.   There was discussion that Mr. Robison was selling the items on his property without a business license in a residential area which are both violations.
Discussion about car lot at Hillcrest Drive and Hwy 79

Bill Boswell had requested this agenda item in regards to the lot on the corner of Hillcrest Drive and Hwy 79.  Chairman Taylor explained that the lot seems to have a large amount of "junk" on the property and not actual cars.  This property is owned by Mustafa Elbreki of Hazelwood under the name of Elite Motor Company per City Attorney Guinness.   City Clerk Sue Hogarth did verify that they did have a business license with the city.  City Attorney Guinness said that if there are any inoperable or unregistered vehicles in public view for over 10 days on a commercial property, that property would be in violation of a city ordinance.  Chairman Taylor will go talk with the person at the car lot to inquire about his business and check on any inoperable or unregistered vehicles. 
Map out our current residential city lots on City of Elsberry map to address the need for new residential zones

A motion was made by Brian Hemmer to table this agenda item for the February Planning & Zoning Committee meeting, seconded by Alderman Hartley.

AYES – All in Favor
  NAYS - 0   ABSENT - 2
MOTION CARRIED
There were various discussions throughout the meeting regarding cleaning up city properties, NECAC housing, use of community service, sizes of residential lots, etc. 
Chairman Taylor made a motion to schedule the Planning & Zoning meeting on the 4th Monday of every month at 6PM for all of  2019 with the next meeting on Monday, February 25, seconded by Brian Hemmer with Alliance.

AYES – All in Favor
  NAYS - 0   ABSENT - 2
MOTION CARRIED

A motion was made by Brian Hemmer with Alliance to adjourn the Planning & Zoning committee meeting, seconded by Chairman Taylor.

AYES – All in Favor
  NAYS - 0   ABSENT - 2
MOTION CARRIED

Meeting was adjourned at 7:27PM.

Respectfully submitted,    

Sue Hogarth, City Clerk   

